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Maidu Interpretive Center Gets New Building

Neighbors along Johnson Ranch Drive will soon be seeing construction activity next to the Maidu Interpretive Center as the contractor begins work on the new permanent building.  The project, located at 1970 Johnson Ranch Drive, is just “up the hill” from the current Maidu Interpretive Center.

Paula Finley, Parks and Recreation Manager, will give a presentation on Tuesday, November 18, 2008, at our neighborhood meeting on the new  Maidu Interpretive Center building.  

The new building will consist of approximately 10,000 square feet and will house the original exhibits on Maidu cultural heritage along with new exhibits in the main exhibit hall.

Come to our neighborhood association meeting on November 18, 2008, at 7:00 p.m., at Sargeant Elementary School Activity Room, 1200 Ridgecrest, to hear more details about the new center.

Santa is Coming!
by David Allen
Hey, kids!  Santa is coming right here to our neighborhood!  Can you believe it?  Wait a second, mister.  This is not news.  Santa comes to my house every year.  What’s the big deal?

Yes, that’s true; no doubt you’ve been nice, so Santa will deliver presents like he does every Christmas.  But he’s also coming to our neighborhood BEFORE Christmas and he’s bringing the reindeer!

Join us at Willard Dietrich Park at the corner of N. Cirby and Stoney Point to watch the Santa Parade.  The Maidu Neighborhood Association will greet you with hot cider, hot chocolate, cookies and good cheer.

Call the Santa Hotline at 746-1388 or check our website (www.maiduna.com) to find out the date and time of the Santa Parade.  (City had not announced date as of date of this publication.)

Volunteers Find Less Trash
by Scott Reid

Saturday, October 18, the date of the Maidu Neighborhood Association's Annual Maidu Park Clean-up, was a surprise for some residents as they found less trash in and around the Park than they did last year.  Whether this is a one-time occurrence, or a long-term trend is unknown, but it was a welcome change.

Volunteers picked one of two areas to clean-up.  Some went through the undeveloped areas accessible from the interior path in the Park.  The rest went along the outside edge of the park and undeveloped areas along McLaren Drive from Balboa to Parkhill Drive.  Both groups took time to explore parts of the park they don't visit often in search of man-made items among the natural ones.

Among the volunteers were individuals from the Roseville Better Gardens Club and some family members.  We thank them and all the participants for helping clean up our beautiful Maidu Park.

As in years past, the event ended with a picnic under the covered pavilion near the batting cages.  As the volunteers ate lunch and socialized, judges reviewed some of the more interesting items retrieved.  Their job: Identify the most interesting piece of trash.  Some items were personal, like a bottle of perfume and a paper bookmark.  Others reflected common activities in the park, such as a cover to a folding chair, probably lost by a soccer or cricket spectator, or the parts of a model airplane.  Still others spoke of more clandestine activities such as several home-made items of drug paraphernalia.

In the end, a small prize was awarded for the discovery of a signed, numbered print, still in a picture frame, celebrating the 75th Annual Shriners Circus.  The volunteers had fun and are looking forward to next year's Park Clean-up.

City of Roseville Utility Exploration Center
by Lori Key

Have you been one of the 40,000 plus visitors to the Roseville Utility Exploration Center since it opened its doors in January 2008?  The Utility Exploration Center (UEC) is a one-of-a-kind, state-of-the-art environmental learning center that assists school children and adult visitors to learn about the environment, energy efficiency, water conservation, recycling, and renewable technology.  Soon there will also be an outdoor area, the “Ideascape,” which will offer information on drought tolerant landscaping, solar energy, watershed protection, and irrigation and construction innovations.  UEC is operated by Roseville’s Parks and Recreation Department and the programs are part of Roseville Electric and Environmental Utilities efforts to encourage recycling, water conservation, and smart energy choices.

A great day to visit the Utility Exploration Center will be on “Placer Recycles Day,”  Sat., Nov. 15, 2008, 10:00 am to 3:00 pm.  It is planned to be…”a fun-filled day focused on reusing, reducing and recycling…” and there will be something for everyone!  Admission to the Center is always free and UEC Center is located in the Martha Riley Library building at 1501 Pleasant Grove Blvd. Roseville, CA 95747.  Generally, UEC is open Tuesday through Thursday, 10:00 am to 7:00 pm, and Friday and Saturday, 10:00 am to 5:00 pm; closed Sunday and Monday. 

The UEC also offers free and fee-based classes for all ages depending on the class.  An upcoming class for family participation (ages 6+) will be offered Sat., Nov. 22, from 1:30-2:30 pm on Vermicomposting—Worms in the Kitchen?  Cost per family is $8 (for Roseville residents) with a $25 material fee due at class.  Please call UEC for additional details and to sign up at (916) 746-1550.

For more information on UEC, its classes, and what it has to offer you and the community, see the UEC web site at www.roseville.ca.us/explore/.  Or e-mail them at RUEC@roseville.ca.us to sign up for their free e-newsletter.

Election
by Bill Hoey

At the October 28, 2008, meeting of the Maidu Neighborhood Association, David Allen was elected President; Scott Reid was elected Vice President; Mary Steele was elected Treasurer; Lori Key was elected Secretary; and Dave Steele was elected RCONA (Roseville Coalition of Neighborhood Associations) Representative.  Jim Kidd will continue to oversee Watchmail as a General Board Member.  Shirley Brown agreed to continue as General Board Member and newsletter editor.  Xandra Tielman, who was helpful in the annual park cleanup, was elected as a General Board Member.  Lindsey Winter and retiring President Bill Hoey will continue as General Board Members.  Joyce Foster will continue as Web Master.

Bill Hoey Retires from President Position After Serving 3 Years
by Scott Reid

As noted above, the Maidu Neighborhood Association Board elections have just concluded and there is one Board Member who deserves special thanks.  Bill Hoey, who has served as our President since October 2005, has just stepped down to become a General Board Member.  As President, Bill guided our meetings on several important neighborhood issues including the in-fill developments along West Colonial Drive, the Spahn Ranch parcel, and the Hidden Creek Development at the corner of S. Cirby and Rocky Ridge.

Bill always provided a steady hand during our meetings, and from his history as a traffic engineer, has often been able to provide us with valuable insights on concerns neighbors have voiced.  We may be losing him as President, but we appreciate his willingness to stay on as a General Board Member where he will, no doubt, continue to serve the neighborhood ably.

Help the Association: Deliver Newsletters & See Your Neighborhood!
by Scott Reid

We need a neighbor who is willing to deliver our monthly newsletters to an area west of Willard Dietrich Park.  Feeling patriotic?  Deliver to Bunker Hill!  You do not have to live in the delivery area to help out.  For more information on the route or to volunteer, either call 773-3020 and ask for Scott, or email feedback@maiduna.com.

Neighbor Ads:

Jonco Handyman Services.   John Marrero does home repairs, dump hauls, gutter cleaning, fence repairs, pressure washing, painting, and Christmas lights.  Call John at (916) 205-1419.

Girlfriendz.  Located at 2030 Douglas Blvd., Rocky Ridge Town Center, Girlfriendz specializes in makeover parties for girls 4-14, including costumes, hair, make-up, nails, karaoke, games, dancing, a red carpet event, etc.  Get your hair done & even your ears pierced.  (916) 780-1535; www.clubgirlfriendz.com.

